MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
Executive Board Minutes

June 1, 2013

Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order by Eva McGuire, Chair.  Members present were:  Alice Thomas, Ann Farr, Amy Lilly, Vicky Terry,

Judy Gunsaulis, Brian Raitz, Emilee Seese, Joanna Thompson, Daya Terrafranca, and Eva McGuire.  Guests included:  Tammy Richards, Sarah Palfrey and Evelyn Palfrey.

Minutes:  After reviewing the minutes from the March meeting, as well as the general annual membership meeting, the minutes were approved as presented.

Committee Reports

· Circulation Committee – No report.
· Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry, committee chair, reported that there would be Level 1 and 2 training on June 5-6 at the Raleigh County Public Library, and Level 3 training on June 27-28 at the Jackson County Public Library.  Ann Farr commented that she has received reports from staff at affiliate libraries in her area that still do not feel comfortable cataloging under the new RDA rules.  Various ways of addressing this were discussed. 
· OPAC Committee -  Brian Raitz, committee chair, reported that one library added the capability that allows staff logins to see complete bibliographic and item information on the OPAC.  He also reported that one library had expressed an interest in LibAnywhere, but decided not to pursue it.
Old Business

· Hardware update – Eva McGuire reported that the Library Commission has agreed that they would extend the contract for the current server through June, 2014.  They looked at blades, but blades were too expensive because of the large amount of data involved.  They looked at the cost of new servers, which have become more affordable.  However, a new server will not run Millennium.  The current server will not run Sierra.  So MLN will have to move to a new server.  The Library Commission will pay for the hardware, but MLN will have to pay for the software.  Hosting is an option, but after 5 years, MLN would no longer own the data.  It was agreed among the members that the time had come to make a decision about Millennium/Sierra, as well as whether to go with local servers or cloud hosting. Members felt the best option at this time was to go to a new server.
· Software update – The group discussed methods of cost sharing for the Sierra software.   Ann Farr commented that all MLN libraries, including affiliates, need to commit funding for the software.  Brian Raitz commented that, in the past, the cost for various services was based on circulation.  In this case, he felt that would be unfair because the colleges do so little circulation, but have a large number of records in the database.  It was suggested that the each library’s cost be based on total number of item records and patron records, with a minimum cost of $500.00 per library.  After much discussion, Amy Lilly, chair-elect, had a list of questions that she would ask Innovative.  She will also call other libraries that are on Sierra to get their input on making the move to Sierra.  Questions for the Library Commission were addressed to Harlan White, via phone.   He confirmed that the Library Commission would pay for two servers for MLN as well as the maintenance fee for one year.  Various options regarding the location of the servers were discussed.  A question was raised regarding the payment of software maintenance fees.  Karen Goff was contacted by phone and she confirmed that the Library Commission would continue paying the software maintenance, as long as the funds were available.
· Courtesy notices – Eva asked if any other libraries were having problems with courtesy notices.  She reported that Craft was having problems.  Several libraries had not checked courtesy notices yet.  
New Business

· Notification of updates – The board requested updates be scheduled, when possible, either early in the morning or late in the evening, and not during lunch time.
· Overdue notices – Brian Raitz and Tammy Richards have figured out how to put all of a patron’s overdue notices on one letter.  This was done with a create list.  A sample of the letter was distributed.  Anyone interested in specialized overdue notices should contact Tammy.
· Election of officers – The floor was opened for nominations for Vice-Chair of the MLN board.  Vicky Terry was nominated by Emilee Seese, seconded by Amy Lilly.  There being no further nominations, a motion was made to have Vicky Terry serve as Vice-Chair.  The motion carried.  Next, the floor was opened for nomination for Secretary.  Judy Gunsaulis nominated Daya Terrafranca, seconded by Vicky Terry.  There being no further nominations, a motion was made to have Daya Terrafranca serve as Secretary of the MLN board.  The motion carried.
Announcements and adjournment – Eva McGuire announced that the next MLN Executive Board meeting would be held on June 25, 2013, at 10:30 a.m. at Panera Bread, Mountaineer Boulevard, Charleston.  The meeting was then adjourned.
